
FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION - DISTRICT FOUR 

Construction Progress Update—November 2019 
State Road (SR) 804/Boynton Beach Boulevard Improvements Project  
From west of Jog Road to Congress Avenue in the City of Boynton Beach     
and unincorporated Palm Beach County 
Financial Project ID Number: 432344-1-52-01 and 432344-1-52-02 

SR 804/Boynton Beach Boulevard Improvements Project  
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Four, is pleased to provide a project update on SR 804/Boynton Beach 
Boulevard, from west of Jog Road to Congress Avenue, in the City of Boynton Beach and unincorporated Palm Beach County.  

PROJECT UPDATE THROUGH JANUARY 2020 
 

• Work anticipated from November to December 2019: Median 
work will continue from Bent Tree Drive to Military Trail, includ-
ing extending the existing turn lane at Bent Tree Drive. During 
this time, the inside lane may be closed around-the-clock in 
each direction.  

 

• Work anticipated from mid-December 2019 to January 2020: 
Once the work at Bent Tree Drive is completed, the median 
opening at Pear Tree Circle will undergo a permanent partial 
closure to install directional turn lanes into Lime Tree Condo-
miniums and Bent Tree Villas East. During these operations, the 
median access will be closed until the new directional turn lanes 
are completed.  

• Please note these time frames are estimates, and could change 
based on inclement weather and unforeseen issues. Please see 
the graphics below depicting new median configurations and 
traffic patterns once this work is completed.  

CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

Scott Passmore, P.E., FDOT Project Manager 
scott.passmore@dot.state.fl.us or (561) 891-9321 
 
 

Thomas Emerson, P.E., Project Administrator 
temerson@fj-group.com or (954) 495-5740 
 

Meredith Cruz, Community Outreach Manager 
mcruz@corradino.com or (561) 641-6440 

Construction Cost: $8,369,134                         Construction Start: August 8, 2019                         Anticipated Completion: Winter 2021 

WORK EXPECTED IN EARLY 2020 
 

• Median work is expected to continue moving 
west to east through early 2020.  

• At this time, paving operations should not com-
mence until the majority of the project has been 
completed in Fall 2020.  

• Please visit www.d4fdot.com for more infor-
mation on this and other FDOT projects in Palm 
Beach County.  

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION MISSION STATEMENT  

The Department will provide a safe transportation system that ensures the mobility of people and goods, enhances 

economic prosperity and preserves the quality of our environment and communities.   


